
 
 
 

 

Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Two Riverfront Plaza, Newark, NJ 07102-5490 

Tel/Fax: 201-348-7760 / Ben.Botros@us.panasonic.com 
 
 

Ben Botros, Manager – Regulatory & Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
 

Request for Permanent & Short-Term Confidentiality 
 

            December 17, 2021 
                  MSBD-21-F012 

Federal Communications Commission 
Authorization and Standards Division 
7435 Oakland Mills Road 
Columbia, MD 21046 USA 
 
Re:        Original Limited Single Modular Approval for Panasonic RFID Module, Model RI21A 

under FCC ID: ACJ9TGRI21A  
(for Installation within Panasonic Personal Computer Model FZ-40) 

 
To whom it may concern: 
 
Pursuant to the provisions of Sections 0.457 and 0.459 of the Commission’s rules (47 CFR §§ 0.457, 
0.459), we are requesting the Commission to withhold the following attachments as permanent 
confidential document from public disclosure. 
 

LONG-TERM AND SHORT-TERM CONFIDENTIAL LIST 

LONG-TERM 
CONFIDENTIAL 

Exhibit Description 
1 Block Diagram 
2 Operational Description 
3 Parts List 
4 Schematics   

SHORT-TERM 
CONFIDENTIAL 

(180 Days)  

5 External Photos 
6 Internal Photos 
7 Test Set-up Photos 
8 User’s Manual 

 
Above mentioned document contains detailed system and equipment description are considered as 
proprietary information in operation of the equipment. The public disclosure of above documents might 
be harmful to our company and would give competitor an unfair advantage in the market. 
 
Thank you for your attention in this matter.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ben Botros 
Manager – Regulatory and Compliance 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
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